Regular Meeting              Village Hall          Thursday, January 9, 2025          7:00 pm

The regular meeting of the Village board opened with Acting Mayor Laura McMahon presiding. Trustees present were as follows: Natalie Krause, Roy Dean Dickey, Todd Kinzel, Chris Klingeman (arrived at 7:02pm), and Bryan Bingel. 

Visitors present were Mike Trotter-County Journal, John Baker and Pam Baker.

Acting Mayor Laura McMahon led the Pledge of Allegiance.

A motion was made by Bryan and seconded by Roy Dean to approve the previous meeting minutes. Natalie pointed out a correction needed to the minutes. Natalie was inquiring what was going to be done with the First Responders building not the old Fire House. Motion passed. 6-ayes, 0-nayes.

No correspondence.

Roy dean had no report.

Natalie had no report.

Todd had no report.

Chris reported that the MVP dinner will be at Insiders on February 8, 2025, starting at 6:00 pm and the ceremony at 6:30 pm. Tickets can be purchased at Village Hall for $10.00 per ticket.

Bryan reported that further discussion needs to be had about the agreement with the Fire Protection District regarding the First Responders moving. He also said that he heard unofficially that the Fire Protection District has decided they want to tear down the old Village shed.

Laura had no report.

Citizens wishing to speak:

John Baker wanted to inform the Board that the Marissa Giving Garden was a recipient of the Alberta Hamilton Grant, and they plan to purchase a walk-in freezer for the Food Pantry. They wanted to make sure that the Board was good with them pouring a concrete pad in the back of the Food Pantry building for the freezer to sit on. The freezer would allow them to store larger quantities of food without having to ask to use the schools or the Fire Department freezers. It is also the hope that the power bill will be less. Currently the Pantry feeds 90 families per week.

Old Business:

Ordinances are still being reviewed.

New Business:

A motion was made by Chris and seconded by Bryan to approve Tax Levy Ordinance #2025-1. Motion passed with roll call as follows: Roy Dean-yes, Natalie-yes, Todd-yes, Chris-yes, Bryan-yes, Laura-yes. 6-ayes, 0-nayes.

A motion was made by Bryan and seconded by Natalie to approve a flag to be placed by the American Legion and the Food Pantry at the Village sign at the four-way stop. The Food Pantry has the pole and sleeve, and they would like permission to boar a hole in the ground behind the brick sign to place the pole in. The American Legion will be donating the flag, and a solar light will be placed under it to keep it lit up. Motion passed. 6-ayes, 0-nayes.

A motion was made by Roy Dean and seconded by Natalie to approve the Scouts to have a lock in at the Senior Center on January 18, 2025. Motion passed. 6-ayes, 0-nayes.

A motion was made by Roy Dean and seconded by Todd to renew the liquor licenses for the following business: Pour House, Dhara One, Inc., Casey’s General Store, American Legion Post 172, B-Jewelled LLC, Liquor N More and Triple Crown Partners I LLC. DBA Insiders. Motion passed. 6-ayes, 0-nayes.

Pending Item:

A motion was made by Chris and seconded by Todd to approve the Intergovernmental Cooperation agreement between the Village of Marissa, Marissa Township and the Marissa Fire Protection District providing for the First Responder. The agreement still needs to have some clarification. Bryan asked if Village Attorney Terry Bruckert drew up the agreement. Laura told him that Terry only re-wrote it. Bryan pointed out that under the Funding section the Village did not agree to pay 1/3. They only agreed to pay $2,000.00 per year. The Fire District had agreed to assume all costs. The Fire District should also be assuming all insurance costs. The year, make, model and VIN # should be listed for all vehicles that belong to the First Responders. All account name, numbers and balances should also be listed on the agreement. A meeting needs to be held with Terry to go over all the changes before agreeing to any terms. Motion Failed with roll call as follows: Roy Dean-no, Natalie-no, Todd-no, Chris-no, Bryan-no, Laura-no.

Before the meeting adjourned Bryan let the Trustees know that a First Responder call went out during the power outage and the responders on the call could not open the garage door manually and therefore were unable to respond. This needs to be fixed or a generator needs to be there until the Fire District takes over the First Responders. Natalie asked when the Village will be taking over the old Fire House. The keys have already been given to the Village. The door codes still need to be changed, and the title needs to be put in the Village’s name yet. Natalie said she has been asked by citizens where the dumpsters have been moved to. The dumpsters are currently at the sewer plant but are only available during the hours the Street workers are on shift, once they leave for the day the gate is locked. 

A motion was made by Chris and seconded by Bryan to adjourn at 7:37 pm. Motion passed. 6-ayes, 0-nayes.


